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Message from the Headteacher
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It was a pleasure today to welcome Bishop Sherrington and a discret ion of priests to a Deanery
meeting hosted by the school. It gave us an opportunity to give tours of our wonderful new
building and facilit ies and the snowy backdrop added to the fest ive mood.

The school is feeling back to normal after the disruptions, t rials and tribulat ions of recent years. It
has been a joy to welcome a full cohort of Year 7 pupils who have settled in well. Overall, we
are delighted with the purposeful way that students and staff have sett led down into the rhythm
of the term. Those at the top end of the school have just sat mock examinations and early signs
are encouraging. Teachers have submitted a first assessment grade which shows the vast
majority of our students are on track and this will be sent home. It is recognized that a
considerable port ion of our student body will benefit from addit ional tuit ion and support which
we are providing through targeted catch-up tuition. We are trying to ensure that all pupils get
the extra help they need but if you feel that your son or daughter needs help in a part icular area
please do not hesitate to contact Mr Daniel Evans (Deputy Headteacher i/c Teaching and
Learning).

The Catholic life of the school is kept at the heart of our operat ions by our dedicated RE team,
line-managed by Ms Hajiantoni. Sadly, Father Frank could not attend our Christmas Carol
Service, but Mr Bryant, Head of School, stood in as master of ceremonies and with the choir

earned the plaudits of the visit ing mayor of Harrow and our local MP Bob Blackman. We
continue to collect for our various charit ies and amass dry goods to make hampers for the less
fortunate in our local community. Voluntary mass continues held every Thursday morning in the
chapel. During this third week of Advent, liturgies and assemblies have reflected the joy in Jesus'
imminent arrival and through the salvation he has gifted.

We are very sad to have to say goodbye to Ms Neeta Sajip who is leaving us to take up a post in
the private sector. She has been with us for 10 years and has made a huge contribut ion to the
addit ional needs department and her general willingness to help both individuals and the
community at large will be much missed. We also bid farewell to Ms Sowmea Nathan, in our
front office who is moving to sunnier climes, on the South coast.

We are intending to open our new school library in the New Year to be named ‘The Divine
Saviour Library’ after our patron. We intend to ensure that the library contains up- to-date books,
periodical and materials and computer facilit ies to facilitate the work and progress of our boys.

Can I thank parents for their unst int ing support for our standards and uniform rules. A reminder
that shoes must be all black and sensible. Likewise scarves and woolly hat should be black or

navy and mobile phones are banned at all t imes. Outdoor coats should also be dark in colour
and sensible – the new style goggle-coats are not suitable for school.

On behalf the governing body and all the staff, may I wish you and your families a happy and
peaceful Christmas and may God’s blessing be with you throughout 2022. We hope and pray
that we can all stay healthy so that we can enjoy share t ime with our families this Christmas.

Thank you to Mr James and the team that have worked on this excellent publication which gives
a flavour of life at Salvatorian College.

God bless,

Mart in Tissot, Executive Headteacher
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Catholic 

Life 
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Year 7 Retreats

This term, we have completed our annual series of day retreats to welcome our new Year 7

students into the community. Each form group spent the day with their RE teacher. During the

day we prayed together, we played games designed to help us to bond and develop the

necessary qualit ies to build a strong community. Through team building activit ies and

reflection, we discovered what individual qualit ies we can bring to our own Salvatorian

Community. The days also give us a great chance to get to know one another a litt le better

too.
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Macmillan Coffee Morning

This September, Salvatorian College hosted the annual Macmillan Coffee Morning. A Huge
thank to all who donated and an even bigger thank you to the staff and students who
baked a litt le something and bought in yummy cakes and donuts to sell. We managed to
raise £207.04, and in the words of a large retailer, every lit t le helps.
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Year 11 Retreat at the SPEC Centre Pinner

The SPEC Retreat Centre is located on a beautiful plot of land in Pinner. The area was

historically called Waxwell Farm, and now boasts excellent retreat facilit ies, including:

seven acres of beautiful grounds, and the St. Joan of Arc Residential Complex and the

Rotunda.

The retreat offered our young men an opportunity to get to know God, themselves and

each other in a deeper way. During their t ime the boys took part in a wide range of

activit ies, both assembled together and in a small group sett ing, all designed to create

an environment in which to encounter God in a new way.

The feedback was great with the vast majority of boys recommending for future Year 11

pupils.
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All Saints Day (Holy Day of Obligation)

We celebrate the feast of All Saints Day in St. Joseph’s in Key Stages and once again those

who attended the Parish Mass received compliments on their dict ion and piety. A big

thank you to all the pupils who read and served. Your help is always greatly welcome,

don’t worry if you didn’t get to read this t ime there are plenty more opportunit ies

throughout the year. November is the month of the Holy Souls. Throughout this month key

stage 3 classes attended remembrance services in the chapel and had an opportunity to

reflect on life after death. As a school community we remembered those close to us who

have gone to their rest in our wall of remembrance. Each week throughout November

those named on the wall were prayed for at Thursday class mass. Many staff and pupils

welcomed the opportunity to remember. Pupils had the opportunity to devise their own

services which are relevant and personal to the lives of young people today.

Good News for Everyone

In preparation for the year 7 study of the Bible we were fortunate enough to have a

presentation from Good News For Everyone (formerly Gideons UK) on the importance of the

Bible and the work they do. Year 7 and Year 8 pupils were issued with their very own pocket-

sized New Testament and Psalms which will be of great help to them academically and

spiritually for years to come.

The Christmas Carol Service

On Thursday 8th of December Salvatorian staff and students part icipated in the annual

Christmas Carol Service at St. Joseph’s. Richard, Brishen and Eugen worked hard to prepare

the liturgical aspect of the Service, which was filled with readings, drama performance and

carol singing.

We were reminded during this season of Advent of the true meaning of Christmas. A big

thank you to all the staff and students who helped make this a reflective and prayerful

event.

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=50477fe641f78378JmltdHM9MTY2OTQyMDgwMCZpZ3VpZD0wMmEwZmM0MC1kYTVkLTYzNjctMGRhZS1mMmZlZGIxZDYyNmQmaW5zaWQ9NTM1Mg&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=02a0fc40-da5d-6367-0dae-f2fedb1d626d&psq=what+are+gidheons+called+today&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly9nb29kbmV3c3VrLmNvbS8&ntb=1


C o m p a s s i o n  |  H u m i l i t y  |  I n t e g r i t y  |  J u s t i c e  

T o l e r a n c e  |  F o r g i v e n e s s |  S e r v i c e  |  H o l i n e s s14
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The school held a service for Armist ice
Day, attended by all staff, pupils, and
governors and parents. The Head boy
and deputy head boy led the
presentation of the wreath.
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Year 8 Remembrance 

Artwork
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Design
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This term in Art, Year 7 have been studying
drawing techniques through the elements of
Art, Year 8 have been studying Organic
Mechanic, and Year 9 have been studying
Architecture. Here you can see some stand-

out Artworks.

11

Fabian 7T

Mohammed 9F

John-Joe 9F

Amran 9B

Eric 9B
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Summer 2022 Exam work
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Here are some snippets of the Year

11 work from 2022 Summer Exam

Series. The department had

another fantast ic year with 6 x

grade 9s, 50% grade 7 and above

and 100% of students gaining a

grade 4 (c/pass) or above.

Keerthi (top left)

Nivek (bottom left)

Angelo (top right)

Luke (Bottom right)
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Mock Exam 
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Year 11 sat their mock exam

and produced some fantast ic

work.
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Christmas Card 

Competition in Art
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The Art department ran it’s

annual Christmas Card

competit ion this year. Winnign

designs were sold at the

Christmas Fayre and sent to

local primary schools. The

profits from the designs will be

given to charity. The winners

are: Revin (9G), Shay (9G),

Sami (11G), John-Carlo(9G),

John-Joe(9F) and Benson

(9G).
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This term in Computer Science year 9 have dived into what really makes a computer tick, right

down to its 1’s and 0’s. Binary is a number system that only uses two digits: 1 and 0. All

information that is processed by a computer is in the form of a sequence of 1s and 0s. Therefore,

all data that we want a computer to process needs to be converted into binary, this includes

images, videos and games. Students were challenge with understanding and working out how a

computer converts our number system (0-9) in to something the computer can understand, binary

(0-1). Applying this knowledge students were then able to convert a range of different values into

binary and vice versa.
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Design & 

Technology
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In year 8, students have been

studying food technology this

term and below are some

photos from a year 8 Apple

Crumble lesson.

In year 9, students have been

learning how to design and

make clocks from wood,

inspired by design movements

Art Deco and Bauhaus.
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Year 11 3D 

Design
Here you can see snippets of a Year

11 3D Design project by Kacey in

11G. He is looking at the theme of

concealed architecture, inspired by

Architect Frank Lloyd Wright. Below

is his model made from MDF.
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Drama
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Year 7 - ANCIENT GREEK THEATRE

In Drama lessons this term the

students have been exploring the

origins of Drama & Theatre.

They explored Ancient Greek Plays

and the conventions of the theatre.

Students were given the opportunity

to design and make masks for

characters that they could use

within their performances.

YEAR 7- MASK DESIGNS
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Melodrama
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YEAR 8- MELODRAMA

In Drama lessons pupils have been learning about Victorian theatre and the popular convention
of Melodrama at the t ime. Pupils have explored the stock characters and the use of
exaggeration and performed extracts from a short Melodrama script called ‘Boo & Hiss’. They

have also written some of their short Melodramas, that were performed as part of their
assessment.
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English
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Harry Potter Trip

Ms Hickmore and Mr Creamer led a Year

8 trip to the Warner Bros Studio Tour and

‘The Making of Harry Potter.’ The students

had a behind the scenes creative writ ing

session with staff from the studios before

exploring the magical sets of the Harry

Potter films.
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English
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QUIDDITCH
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Eric Emmanuel

Cold. Absolutely transparent to the point every movement induces a crunching sound;

every breath releases cold, bitter smoke; teeth gritted. The sound exposes you.

The fest ive spirit is drowned; no warmth, no love. Just me and this cold weather.

Here I am, wait ing. Longing for some warmth.

Next year. But for now, all that is with me is coldness and heaps of snow.

Kryst ian Majewski

I stood sandwiched between the great hills of snow, with the cold breeze numbing my

fingers. I walked forwards, hearing the crunching sound of icy, thick snowflakes being

squashed down on top of each other.

My hands felt like they were no longer part of my body, with an attacking pain vibrat ing

to the core of my arm.

I felt the snow on my head like a group of wasps trying to st ing me. It stung my fragile,

defenceless skin.

I looked down at my hands and they looked like they didn’t belong to me. They were

turning purple, just like the leaf that left sunken, abandoned, in the depths of the snow.

5- minute writing challenge
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Ewan McGrady

The last t ime I felt immense cold – cold as I have ever been – was a few years ago.

It had snowed in the early weeks of January and I remember the st inging pain on

my ears, made worse by the bitter winds berating my face. I could see the frosty

fog sett ing on the street ahead and the slight snow sett ling on the ground

beneath me. It was freezing. The sound of cars stuck in the ice was distant but

clear. I could almost taste the sharp icy winds every t ime I breathed in – feeling it in

my face and then my tongue. A stark contrast to the hot chocolate I had just had

prior to going outside. It burnt my nostrils and made my hands useless and it hurt

even to think about moving them. My entire body was begging me to go back

inside – to the sanctuary of warmth that is my front room, where I could snuggle up

under a blanket and watch a Christmas movie. Walking over the ice was like a

specially trained dance – with spins, dips and slides as you make your way to your

inaccessible dest ination.

Caleb Pappoe

As soon as I stepped out of the door, the cold slapped me in the face. As I took

each step, I began to grow weaker. As my foot hit the floor, I thought I was going

to crack like a block of ice. The cold had made my bones feel britt le.

Joshua Fernandes

MY vision was filled with white, snowy beauty and my heart flooded with warm

pure Christmas spirit ; but, reality was bitter and bit ing cold. Numbness seized my

body, infilt rat ing the woollen gloves and hat, piercing my fingers and ears.

Sai Patel

There I stood, my shoes beginning to sink into the ground not knowing how deep

the snow would be or when I would reach the frozen earth. I was surrounded by

the towering trees covered in white snow. The atmosphere was magical, yet my

body had begun to freeze. The cold air lingered and crept into my nostrils, freezing

everything as it reached my face. I rested my hands on the gentle, fluffy snow.

Cold, magical, and fierce.
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Geography
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In October all year 11 pupils taking GCSE geography went on a trip to Kew Gardens in
Richmond. The focus of this trip was looking at ecosystems and the specific adaptations
that plants may have to their environments. In order to ensure a link to their GCSE
learning the focus was on tropical rainforests and desert ecosystems as this is what they
will be assessed on. There were two sessions during the day, one led by educational staff

from Kew Gardens and the other one self-led by the pupils in small groups.

The session led by staff members from Kew Gardens was focused on tropical rainforest
adaptations, specifically how plants adapt to humid environments. Pupils then applied

their own knowledge to discuss the importance of these plants in society today. Some
groups looked at plants that could be used for weaving and others looked at plants
which are integral in today's society such as palm oil.

Whilst one group did that the other group looked at adaptations within deserts. Plants
such as the Welwitschia tree (tree tumbo) were looked at in great detail as it has the
longest-lived leaves out of any plant and can survive for millennia in arid lands. Pupils got
to explore and discover different types of cactuses and even saw a Venus fly trap in
action.

The trip had great educational importance and helped show the boys that what they
learn about in the classroom can be seen across the world. It served as a reminder that
geography is not just in a textbook but that the theory behind their knowledge is ever

present and ever changing.
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History

S a l v a t o r i a n  C o l l e g e :  T h e  S c h o o l  o f  F i r s t  C h o i c e

Year 9 Trip to RAF Museum
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Mathematics
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UKMT Senior Maths Challenge results. Well done to our brilliant Year 11 
students below! 
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Modern Foreign 

Languages 
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Visit to the National Gallery 

Years 8 had the amazing opportunity to visit the National Gallery with the MFL department.

There, they discovered some of the most important French and Spanish painters. The students

really enjoyed their visit and they put all their effort to gather information about the paint ings

and even to do some drawing themselves!

The National Gallery offered our students the opportunity to study the work of Spain’s greatest

painters, such as Velázquez, Murillo, Zurbarán, El Greco and Goya. The majority of the collection

represents the ‘Golden Age of Spain’, the great flourishing of the arts from about 1575 to 1700.

Diego Velázquez (1599 – 1660)

Velázquez was born in 1599 in Seville in southern Spain, at that t ime an important city with a

thriving art ist ic community. At the age of eleven, Velázquez was apprent iced to Francisco

Pacheco, Seville's most significant art ist and art theorist. From Pacheco, Velázquez learned the

technical skills of drawing and paint ing, st ill-life and portraiture and soon surpassed his master.

Copies of his paint ings spread all over Europe.
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Did you know these French Artists?

Francisco de Zurbarán (1598 -1664)

Zurbarán was the leading painter in Seville. His pictures were most ly painted for Spanish
religious orders. The dist inct ive style of Zurbarán was influenced by the realism of
Caravaggio and his followers. His best work is both very direct and intensely spiritual.

In the National Gallery, students had the opportunity to see one of the finest collect ions of
paint ings in the world with French art ists such as Claude Monet, Paul Cézanne, Pierre
Auguste-Renoir, Henri Rousseau.

Claude Monet (1840 – 1926)

Claude Monet was a French painter and founder of impressionist paint ing who is seen as a

key precursor to modernism, especially in his attempts to paint nature as he perceived it . The

term "Impressionism" is derived from the tit le of his paint ing Impression, soleil levant.
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Year 11 GCSE Pe trip to St Mary's University

On Thursday 13th October, Mr Creamer took the Year 11 GCSE

PE group to St Mary's University for a Taster Day on campus. The

students were given a tour of the university and were able to

explore further education and career options. The day

concluded with an afternoon of doing fitness test ing and

exploring the extensive sports facilit ies and laboratories at the

university.
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High Ropes

On Friday 21st October, Mr Archer

and Mr Creamer took thirteen

students to the

Nuclear High ropes course at

Kelvendon Hatch, Essex.

The students faced the challenges

over three levels with many of them

confronting their fears whilst also

encouraging those around them.
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Year 7 Football

Year 7 football - Two teams competed at the Harrow Schools football tournament. They

put in great performances and show a lot of promise for the coming years.

The Year 7 football team lost to JFS in the Middlesex Cup. It was an encouraging outing for

the team in their first fixture and we look forward to see how they do in the Harrow Schools

Tournament in January.

Year 8 Football

Year 8 were 4-0 winners away to Pinner High on

Thursday. Following on from a close first half

where there was no score, Mr Malik made some

changes and the team went from strength to

strength.
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Year 10 Football

Year 10 kicked off the football

season with an 8-2 win against

Pinner High. Michael Kelly picked

up where he finished in May by

scoring another wonder goal.

U14 Volleyball Tournament.

Salvatorian secured 2nd and 3rd place in

the Borough Volleyball tournament in

September. Congratulat ions to everyone

involved and many thanks to Ms Schipor for

making this a really popular extracurricular

activity
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UK Wall Ball

We are delighted to introduce UK Wall Ball to Salvatorian College.

In partnership with Jack Petchey foundation and UK Wall Ball we have had four courts

installed in the sports hall.

We have introduced Wall Ball Wednesday from next week. The courts will be open to

students to come and try an excit ing new sport and compete for a place in the U13 and

U15 squads who will compete at the National championships in March 2023.

The PE department will also have two mornings a week from 8-8.30am for students to

part icipate in this excit ing sport.

Our UK Wall Ball Wednesday Club had over thirty people sign up to on the first session. We

look forward to practicing over the coming months and then selecting an U15 and U13

squad to take to the National Championships in March 2023.

Year 8 Football Club.

Year 8 welcomed

Aussie wonder boy

Lucas to their football

club. Lucas and his

father are visit ing

London for two weeks.

and popped by to

check out the talent in

the school. They were

made to feel very

welcome by our boys

and there were some

great performances.
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Jr NBA - Year 8

Year 8 started their Junior NBA campaign

with games against Queens School and

Harefield Academy last week. They had

one win and one close defeat. Well done

to all those who took part.

Year 9 Basketball v John Lyon

Congratulat ions to the Year 9 basketball

team who won 18-4 in their first fixture of 2022.

Year 10 are the current champions for their

age group and ran out 70-4 winners

against John Lyon to start off their

campaign.

Year 11 Basketball team kicked off their season

with a great to win by 27-21 against Pinner High.
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Andrew Young – Head of

Performance in Sports

Andrew Young visited the

school during the World Cup

where he did a talk on his

career as Head of Performance

in Sports and took quest ions

from year 10 and Year 11

students. Andrew is a physio

and sports scient ist who has

worked with Fulham FC in the

Premier League and

Sunderland AFC in the

Championship. Andrew has

also worked with 100m world

record holder Usain Bolt .

Mr Creamer met Lucas' father

Andrew Young whilst working

for the Guam Men's National

Team when they were

competing in the FIFA World

Cup Qualifiers for Russia 2018.

Andrew gave a fascinating
insight into Elite Sport and
performance and we were very
grateful to have him give his
t ime to answer some great

quest ions

Saracens Rugby

Festival

Mr Creamer took

a squad of Year 7

& 8 rugby players

to play at

Saracens Stone X

stadium in

November to

play in a school’s

tournament. The

boys had a great

t ime and played

with courage

and

determination

and are looking

forward to their

next fixture.
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Qatar 2022 FIFA World Cup

reading competition

The PE department launched the Qatar

2022 FIFA World Cup reading

competit ion in November. Students are

encouraged to read one of the books

or art icles from one of the countries.

They are then encouraged to write a

review and enter the competit ion. Prizes

are on offer for great reviews.

SAS Martial Art Academy

The SAS Mart ial Art Academy is back for a second year to work with our Year 10 boys in

Games lessons and they have an extracurricular class on Fridays from 3.30-4.30.

There have been over 35 student attending the Friday
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During wider horizons week, year seven students visited Science Museum in London. During

the day, students had an excellent opportunity to explore the museum’s fantast ic galleries,

including Space Galleries and Welcome Galleries. Everyone part icipated in a scavenger

hunt and Marvels of a medicine activity trail. Students were able to explore the wonders of

a Universe in the Space gallery and admire Apollo 11 capsule. The trip was completed with a

short visit to a gift shop. And all students were very excited about the exhibit ions. It was truly

a day of wonder and was enjoyed by everyone.

Horizons week trip to a museum Year 8

Year eight students had a great opportunity to visit a Wonderlab, The Equinor Gallery

exhibit ion in Science Museum this term. The Wonderlab, The Equinor Gallery exhibit ion, offers

over 50 hands-on activit ies, live experiments in a chemistry bar and interactive exhibits.

Students were able to take part in workshops and truly explore the wonders of science, from

the lightning demo at the giant Tesla coil to forces on giant slides or travel through space

under a canopy of stars.

Students could fire their imagination across seven zones showcasing the science and maths

surrounding us and seeing the world in bold new ways.
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Testimonies

Subhan Sherzai 7T

My Paragraph: This is a fantast ic museum full of fantast ic pieces of history. I  was most impressed 

with the big globe that changed into different planets and how fascinating it  was to explore up 

close. This museum is very interest ing as it  tells the story of human technology throughout the 

years. The flight section was fun for me. It  was full of stories and different types of planes that 

were used in WW|| and what features each one of them had. I feel like you can’t get a true 

sense of scale until seeing them up close. Overall, it  was an extraordinary museum where you 

will go through many eras from our evolut ion in how we use science in our everyday life. From 

transport to medicine and space explorat ion, you won't  miss a thing! 

Alex Silarski

The trip to the Science Museum was very amazing and interest ing. We learned about many 

amazing things, for example, how the human body looks and works. How space works, and we 

learned a t iny bit  about part icles, atoms, and molecules.
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Science ran a gingerbread house

competit ion across the school and had

some of the best creations on show to be

judged at the Christmas Fayre. The winner

will be revealed by Ms Thomas in the new

year!
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Christmas 

Fayre
On Thursday December 15th, Salvatorian

held its first Christmas, organised by staff and

students. The Fayre was extremely popular,

with attendees est imated around 500 over

the evening, from our local community.

The Fayre was student-led. Every form was

asked to design, fundraise, and run a

stall/event of their own and aim to make

profit . Forms submitted business plans and

designs to Mr James before the event, with

most creative and best-run stall winning prizes.
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There was a huge variety of

activit ies, food, drink, BBQ,

games and even rides at

the Fayre for all to enjoy!

The winners of the best stalls

were 11G’s Rudolph’s

Refreshments and the

Waffle Stand from 8B. Well

done all!
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Christmas

Lunch
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Team 

Building 
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Careers Education

Year 10 pupils part icipated in a week long work experience placement in October. The pupils
contacted businesses, wrote letters of applicat ion and CV's, to source placements in the
industries they wished to work in and gain experience of. It was the first t ime in many years we
have enabled pupils to gain experience of the workplace in this format. Ms Williams, Head of
Year 10, was instrumental in its success, helping pupils with their applicat ions, sourcing

placements, making workplace visits and calls, and evaluating the week.

We welcomed St Dominic's 6th Form in to talk to our Year 11 pupils about their Post 16 option
choices and this will be followed up by 1-1 interviews with their SLT after the mock results are

collated. We also welcomed in Stanmore College to take about alternative routes in Post 16
education such as apprenticeships, vocational, T-Levels. Lots of information can be found on our
school website Careers Tab: https://www.salvatoriancollege.com/student-life/careers-work-and-
guidance/

We had a range of external speakers present in school, and pupils part icipated in extra
curricular visits during Wider Horizons Week, that celebrated Black History Month during October.
We also welcomed our Careers link from The Careers and Enterprise organisat ion to talk about
Careers. Parents visited with their son's on Target setting day which enables the families to reflect

on current progress and think about the future.

We look forward to further Career Education opportunit ies in the PSHE drop down lessons,
National Apprenticship week, and National Careers week in the Lent Term. A wide range of

activities, visitors and events will help prepare our pupils for the world of work.

CAREERS

https://www.salvatoriancollege.com/student-life/careers-work-and-guidance/
https://www.salvatoriancollege.com/student-life/careers-work-and-guidance/
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Announcements
We are very sad to have to say goodbye
to Ms Neeta Sajip who is leaving us to take
up a post in the private sector. She has
been with us for 10 years and has made a
huge contribution to the addit ional needs

department and her general willingness to
help both individuals and the community
at large will be much missed.

We also bid farewell to Ms Somea Nathan,
in our front office who is moving to sunnier

climes, on the South coast.

Vacancies!

Please email admin@salvatorian.harrow.sch.uk for more information:

Teacher of English (Full t ime)

Pastoral Support Assistant (Full t ime)

Want to train to teach with Salvatorian?

You can train to be a teacher directly with Salvatorian College if you have gained or will
soon be gaining a degree.. If you are interested in learning more about this route into
teaching, including salaried training posit ions, please contact Mr G James, Assistant

Headteacher, for more information.

mailto:admin@salvatorian.harrow.sch.uk


Youth Club
Students, supported by teachers, now run Youth Club. This means students get a big say in
the planned activities. They set up the spaces for students to enjoy. Students run the tuck
shop, games hire stat ion and registration. Students also now run the cinema room and Art
Space, choosing the films and activities for that week.

You can play any games or sports you wish! Currently, we have three snooker and pool
tables, six table tennis tables, Fuzzball, air hockey, and video games such as PlayStation,
Wii and Nintendo. Students are free to rent and use any of these stat ions during Youth
Club. They need only their membership card. If you fancy a quiet break, you can head
over to the cinema room which features a different film every week.

You can have fun developing
skills! Take a trip to the Art room
to learn some paint ing, or the hall
to have some piano practice, or
even a cooking session to learn

how to make a new tasty treat!
The decorated cookies are
always excellent!

And of course, the trips!
You can expect to attend Bowling,
Treasure Hunts, Winter Wonderland,
Theme Parks, Football Matches and
the Theatre! To join Youth Club,

either fill out an application online
via the school website or speak to
Mr James to receive an
application.
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